Set 3: story 11

Ruth and Naomi

God is Provider - Ruth 1-4

Ruth had no husband. Her husband had died. Naomi had no husband. Her husband had died too.

"I must go to my own land where I can get food," said Naomi to Ruth. "I will come with you," said Ruth.

"No. You must stay here with your people," said Naomi.
"No," said Ruth. "I want to come with you."

Ruth went with Naomi to Naomi's land. Ruth had to work hard to get food. Ruth picked up grains of wheat all day long. Naomi was too old to work. Ruth gave food to Naomi.
"God will look after us," said Ruth.

Then one day, a kind man called Boaz said to Ruth, "You may work in my field. You may have all the grain you want."

"Thank you," said Ruth. "You are very kind."

Boaz fell in love with Ruth. They were married. They had a little baby boy called Obed.



Set 3: story 12

Peter walks on water

God is Peace - Matthew 14:22-32

The friends of Jesus were in a boat. They said, "Let us row to the other side of the lake."

The wind was very strong. The waves were very big. Jesus saw them from the shore. He saw that they were having trouble rowing the boat. He wanted to help them. Jesus came to the boat, walking on the water! The friends were afraid. They did not know it was Jesus.



"Do not be afraid," Jesus said. "It is me, your friend Jesus."

Peter was not sure about this. He wanted to make sure it was true.

"Can I come to you?" asked Peter. "Can I walk on the water too?"

"Come on," said Jesus.

Peter got out of the boat. He could walk on the water too! He started walking to Jesus.

Then he started to feel afraid. "Oh no," said Peter. "I cannot do this."

He started to sink. Jesus walked to him and pulled him up. They got into the boat.

"Why were you afraid?" asked Jesus. "Why didn't you trust me?"

The wind stopped. The waves stopped. Everything was still. The friends knew that

they must trust in Jesus all the time. When we trust in Jesus, we are not afraid. We have peace inside because we know that Jesus is looking after us.

Level 14 Reading Test A big mistake

Adam and Eve lived in the Garden of Eden. They were very happy. God told Adam and Eve that they must obey Him. He told them that they could eat any food from the garden, but they must never eat the fruit from one tree.

There was an angel who was a wicked angel. His name was Satan. When he became wicked, he became like a snake. Satan said to Adam and Eve, "Go on. Eat the fruit. It will not hurt you."

So Eve ate the fruit. She gave some to Adam. At once they knew that they had done something very wrong.

They were sad. God said, "Now that you have done wrong, you cannot be in my beautiful garden. You must go from here. You will not be so happy. This is because you did not obey me.

God sent a good angel to the garden. The angel had a sword. No one could go into the garden from now on. This was a very sad day. The world was now a place of sadness and sin. Adam and Eve were not happy. The animals were not happy.

God was very sad because people could no longer be with Him. God made a plan. He planned to send His Son Jesus, to die on the cross and to forgive us for our sin. If we ask Jesus to forgive us for our sin, and if we ask Him to be our friend, then we can be with God, just like Adam and Eve were once with God in the Garden of Eden.



Reading Test results

Number of words: 191

Number of words correct:

Accuracy rate: %

(1 error = 99%; 2 errors = 99%; 3 errors = 98%; 4 errors = 98%; 5 errors = 97%; 6 errors = 97%; 7 errors = 96%; 8 errors = 96%; 9 errors = 95%; 10 errors = 95%; 11 errors = 94%; 12 errors = 94%; 13 errors = 93%); 14 errors = 93%)

Comprehension:

- 1. What did God tell Adam and Eve when they were in the Garden of Eden?
- 2. Who tricked Eve into eating the fruit?
- 3. What happened after that?

Comprehension score: $\frac{1}{3}$